Republic of the Philippines
Department of Education
Region [V — A CALABARZON

DIVISION OF TAYABAS CITY
Tayabas City
DIVISION MEMORANDUM NO. 220
TO : OIC-ASSISTANT SCHOOLS DIVISION SUPERINTENDENT

CHIEFS, EDUCATION PROGRAM SUPERVISORS, CID AND SGOD
HEADS, PUBLIC ELEMENTARY AND SECONDARY SCHOOLS
FACULTY PRESIDENTS, PUBLIC ELEMENTARY AND SECONDARY SCHOOLS

FROM :

Schools Division Superintendent <
SUBJECT: FACULTY PRESIDENTS TO PARTICIPATE IN A DIVISION-WIDE RESEARCH
BATE - ¢ July 12, 2018

In support of the Department’s policy to promote and strengthen the culture of
research in basic education, and likewise to reassure its support to our Region’s advocacy for a
transparent, ethical, and accountable governance, this office requests the participation of
FACULTY PRESIDENTS of all elementary and secondary schools in a qualitative research.

The research entitled, The Essence of SCOUTERSROCK Through the Lenses of Faculty
Presidents in Tayabas City aims to seek answer to the following open-ended questions:

1 How do the participants perceive the elements of SCOUTERSROCK being lived and
witnessed in the school communities of Tayabas City?

2 How do their experiences of SCOUTERSROCK affect their participation in the initiatives
of the schoel and of the Division?

Relative 1o this, all the faculty presidents are enjoined to attend the Orientation on

SCOUTERSROCK, July 17, 2018 at 3:30 P.M. at the Yellow Building near the SDO to be
facilitated by Ma’am Lot Saludares. Subsequent activities shall be advised later.

Wide dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.



